NW Merals 1I1c.

7600 NE Killingsworth st. Portland OR 97218
Tel: 971-407-3599 Fax:971-229-0369

August 27, 2020

David Graiver

Department of Environmental Quality
700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600
Portland, OR 97232-4100

Re: Address change for shredding activity:

Mr. Graiver,

| am writing this formal letter at your request to address my email communication
on August 24 2020.

NW Metals Inc has relocated its State of the art, EPA certified and environmentally
friendly Arjes Titan 950 Tier 4 shredder from its current location at 7600 NE
Killingworth st. Portland 97218 to 9537 N Columbia Blvd Portland 97203.

It is our understanding that DEQ has determined that shredding activity around
our new location that we have relocated to do not pose any threat to public health.

Considering that there are two other metal shredding facilities, approximately at
50m and 400m respectively operating while their ACDP is being processed, and
the amount of time that has passed since we submitted a complete application
with full payment, we request that the agency allow us to operate our shredder to
set up and to conduct air monitoring to obtain more representative site-specific
emission data to comply with the requirement of the CAO while our application is
being processed

Feel free to contact me if you have any further questions.




